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 31 July 2013
The Executive Director
Australian Law Reform Commission

By email: copyright@alrc.gov.au 
Dear Sir / Madam
ALRC Discussion Paper Submission

I am the lead singer, songwriter and guitarist from Melbourne-based band, Evermore. Since 1999, I have been writing and performing our works. We released three platinum-selling and award-winning albums. I produce all of the band’s work and have produced and mixed for many exciting young Australian artists.

I consider it extremely important that our songs are protected by copyright in the digital environment. The creation of good content relies on people being able to create it and earn a living from what they do. It is essential that creators are recognised for their creations.

In my experience, most music is consumed without being paid for. In any other industry such a habit of consumption would be considered unacceptable, but most people listening to music are doing so without paying anything – and the general consensus, unfortunately, is that it is okay.

We do not consider that strong copyright protection stifles innovation in the digital environment. We make our music available on various online platforms, including on iTunes, Spotify and other legal channels of sharing music digitally. We have observed an unprecedented level of cross-pollination of music. Creating music is accessible to more people than ever before. If people want to use someone else’s song or intellectual property, there are practical means for this to be arranged.

With respect to sampling, I think there needs to be a fair remuneration. While I do not necessarily expect an average citizen making a YouTube video to pay, I feel differently with regards to an entity that is making a significant revenue. Expecting Google to pay something for a work being made available on YouTube is, for example, not unreasonable considering the huge earnings they make from selling the advertising.

I think discussions about “fair” uses are difficult in an environment where the word means entirely different things for different parties. In my experience, it appears that the legal landscape has definitely been skewed in favour of Google and the ISPs – as the creators of music have not let their voice be heard on this issue. I feel “fair” is also skewed in favour of members of the public who like getting free content; but this is short-sighted. The public would prefer to not pay for consumption of anything, but that does not strike me as a particularly compelling principle of legal policy. 

If there is no, or less, remuneration for the people creating, the quality of music will suffer. See the example of China where there is inadequate copyright protection and hence no music industry to speak of.

Please accept these submissions from a person who has made a livelihood in the music industry creating content and exporting it around the world. I hope that my insight can be of some use to the ALRC in the course of their consideration of copyright policy.

Yours sincerely,

Jon Hume

